Comments on Gale Associates Letter June 28, 2011
I want to thank you all for your efforts in seeing I received a prompt response to my comments of last May.  Finally, nine months later, I have been given a copy of the Gale Associate’s June answer to my questioning the need for additional active athletic fields.  Their letter deserves an answer since it seems to typify the lack of thoroughness in the research surrounding the Commission’s planning.

As I read Mr. Collins’ letter he makes two points: 1) Gale didn’t apply an “impact factor” adjustment on youth programs because they don’t have any impact, either plus or minus; and 2) Gale was not asked to forecast the future, only to prepare a “Master Plan” for it.  
With respect to the first, in Section 6, page 5, Gale asserts “Similarly, Little League baseball has less impact on turf condition and is assigned an impact of 0.75”.  It seems they want it both ways; they didn’t apply the factor but they claim it exists.  They did apply it to the Middle and High School data but no where else.  That application resulted in a slight increase in hours.  It seems Gale wants to increase hours but not decrease them for low impact groups and sports.   Which is my exactly point; you should have considered that impact both ways.    
I repeat they applied the impact factor to the Middle School and High School programs but no where else.  The omission relates to about 80% of total use and over half of that is associated with “youth” programs.  Without considering potential future needs, Gale’s omission inflates the number of additional fields needed to meet current demand by 25%.  I grant you, I didn’t apply the factor to the remaining 20% portion.  I couldn’t identify the age groups involved.
Gale’s second comment deserves even more thought.  Gale is undoubtedly correct in implying they weren’t asked to forecast future use.  It is interesting to note that Mr. Collin’s letter didn’t say my projection wasn’t wrong, only that Gale didn’t have to make such a projection.

However, I have difficulty understanding how any one can develop a five year “Master Plan”, rightly or wrongly, without making a guess as to what the future will look like.  Wayland doesn’t build its schools without a forecast of the likely student population.  
Gale suggests that factors unrelated to population can increase demand.  If they know that why didn’t they consider those factors?   During the May meeting, Selectman Correia said he thought lacrosse would grow in importance as a program.  That may be true but it could more than triple in demand and still not equal the decline due to the impact adjustment alone; forget the population trend impact.  That lack of population understanding inflates future needs by over 75%!
I believe discounting basic demand and population trends as immaterial and assuming some other use will be found for the investment is cavalier at best. The tax payers of Wayland deserve more thought than that.  You, the Recreation Commission and department, have not provided a logical argument to support the $8 million capital plan that you put forth last year.
Thank you.

Bill Hearne

Keith Rd. 

